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Indian Education Newsletter

Namebini-giizis (Sucker Moon)
Onaabani-giizis (Hard Crust on the Snow Moon)
February/March 2012
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Boozhoo!  There are several things happening during this shortest month of the year.  February is Sucker Moon month according to the Ojibwe Lunar Calendar, but it is also Heart Month.  On Friday, February 03, many people wore red for Women’s Heart Month, to remind us that women are also at-risk for heart disease, heart attacks and strokes.  And then there is Valentine’s Day, named after St. Valentine.  Who was he?  Well, nobody really knows.  He may have been a priest who married couple against the wishes of a pagan king, who put him to death.  Or he could have been several martyrs of the Catholic Church who were known for being very humble and doing good deeds without being recognized.  I can think of a few people like that.  Anyway, the modern version is that this is the day everyone is made to feel guilty if they don’t spend some money on their sweetie, a particularly big day for chocolates and roses.  

Then there is school.  February 20 is mid-quarter with conferences for grades 7-12 to be held at 3:30-7:00 on February 27.  Hope to see you then.  


Students are working to update the Indian Ed showcase in the hallway by the superin-

tendent’s office.  For the next two month’s we will feature books and movies that entertain during the long winter days and nights.  One book is entirely in Ojibwemowin.  Stop by and visit this new display.
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Ojibwe Club


Turn out for the drum group has been slow this winter.  Perhaps it is the cold weather.  Some say there are too many other distractions, not enough singing.  There is another opportunity to join a drum group and that is in Onigum on Thursday evening.  They meet at 5:30 to 7:00 PM at the Onigum Community Center.  The group started February 09 and will run through March 29th.  It is sponsored by Leech Lake Tribal College Outreach Program.  Travis DeBungie is the instructor.  He will be bringing some of our boys from school to the drum practice.  Hope to see you there also.

         In Wednesday, February 08,  we had a pizza party.  Students made a stuff-crust pizza with pepperoni, sauce and cheese.  We will also begin making Easter eggs out of gourds which will go on an Easter egg tree.  Students will bring home their “eggs” before Easter break.  


Parents and grandparents are welcome at anytime to Ojibwe Club.  If you have any Ojibwe stories to tell, please call Katie at 547-4248.  We would love to have you tell your stories to the students.  
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Sports and Extra-Curricular Participation

We were asked to find out how many Native American  students are involved in sports and extracurricular activities.  Here are the numbers:  
         For the 2010-2011 year we had 12 Native American students in activities (sports, fine arts).   

(Single Activity – 2, Two Activities – 6, Three Activities – 4)

For the 2011-2012 year to date we have had 18 Native American students in activities (sports, fine arts).  (Singe Activity – 10, Two Activities – 8)
There are many activities here at the school, some are free and some cost quite a bit.  There are some scholarship money available and if your child is interested in a  particular activity or sport, please ask when you sign up.  JOM has put a cap of $90 per students for all expenses during the school year.  So if you can find alternatives for these fees that will help out immensely.
Please remember, there is a late bus for all after-school activities.  Students need to sign up before 2 p.m. and get a bus pass from the person in charge of the activity.  Students who sign up for an activity are expected to stay in that activity 
until it is time to leave.
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Elementary School News
The Elementary School had their good citizenship awards day on  January 13th.  Congratulations to all who won this important award!  And in doing a good job making our school and community a nicer place to be. 
In addition to the good citizenship awards, three students will receive a Walmart gift certificate from the Indian Ed. program for perfect attendance.  Look for these at towards the end of the month.  Names will be released in the March newsletter.

Middle and High School News

Jeff Harper will be in the High School Indian Ed. room at 11:00 AM, Tuesesday, February 28 to talk to students about the summer environmental program.  Ten students, ages 13-15, will be picked to spend 2 weeks with the DRM crew.  The will be testing water quality, wild rice beds, septic systems, burning barrels and other concerns for the environment.  Each student must submit a one page essay and the 10 students will be picked on a random basis. 
On Friday, February 10, four students, grades 10-12 attended the Career and Job Fair at Northern Lights.  This event is sponsored annually by the Education Division of Leech Lake.  Students will be able to fill out applications for actual job as well as have a job interview on the spot.  The fair runs from 9:30 through 1:30 PM and lunch will be served.
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Young Writers and Artists Competition
Students, grades 6-8, and 9-12 are invited to submit original works in writing and art.  There are several categories and submission forms were sent home in the mail with last month’s newsletter.  Please remember, this date:  March 23.  All entries must be in to Joe Carrier’s office in Detroit Lakes by March 23.  There is already one student working on two projects here at school.  The main requirement is that each of the works submitted must have a Native American theme.  Good Luck!!
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Fishing Contests

Two fishing events will be held this weekend and next weekend.  The Kids’ Perch Jerk, for kids under 16, will be held this Saturday from 10:00 am-2:00 pm off Denny’s Resort in Bena.  Free hot dogs and pop for everyone.  This event is sponsored by the Leech Lake Band of Ojibwe.


Another event is the Onigum Fishing Contest which will be held March 03 in Onigum, starting at 10:00 am.  Contact Theresa Jordan at 218-536-0213 for more information. 
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Poetry from the Students:

An example of Haiku Poetry

“Pow-Wow”
By Randon Reese

Beautiful Headress

Singing, dancing, drums beating

Circle of movements.

From Ms. Mogck’s 7th grade Language Arts class. 

Up-coming Events

Monday, February 27 – grades 5-12 Mid-quarter conferences  

3:30-7:30 pm
2012 Leech Lake Education Summit

Thursday, March 01 (9:30 am-7:00 pm)—Youth Day

Friday, March 02 (8:30am – 1:30 pm)

Northern Lights Casino, Walker 

Saturday, March 03    Onigum Fishing Tournament, Onigum

Wednesday, March 07  LIEC Meeting
WHA High School Indian Ed. Room

Begins at 4:00 pm

Saturday, March 10   Building Bridges Conference, “Unresolved Conflict”, Focus on Native American History.  Gustavus Adolphus College, Mpls.  Featuring John Trudelll and Charlotte Black Elk.  Ride is available.  Cost:  $20 plus bring money for meals.  Deadline for registration March 08.  For more information call Katie

 547-4248

Monday, March 12       WHA School Board Meeting,  6:00 pm WHA Media Center

Thursday, March 29     Evergreen Conference, Bemidji.  For more information, call Evergreen House
218-444-5736
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